GTG Conference Call

Wednesday, June 15, 2005

11:00 AM (MTN)

Present:

Susan Goodman - BLM
Liz Lile - USGS
Brian Sorbel - NPS
Sue McLellan – Flordia Division of Forestry
Traci Fuller - USGS

Doug Stephen - NPS
Andrea Olson - USFWS
Mary Kwart - USFWS
Luther Arizana - BIA
IRMWT meeting Update   -   Andrea Olson
The following is from the draft notes of the IRMWT meeting:

GTG

· Update the GTG Charter

· Keep the GTG name

· Primary members are the “FIRE Geospatial Coordinator” for the federal agencies and the state representatives.

· Formally include advisory/technical members

· Combine responsibilities of the existing GTG and IGWFTAG

· To IRMWT by July 29, 2005

· Final approval by IRMWT by August 19, 2005

· Request a GTG member or representative be formally identified as a SME for the National Wildfire Enterprise Architecture project.

· IRMWT concurs with GTG priority projects and has no changes at this time

· Proceed with the development of a wildland fire geospatial Strategic Plan tiered to both the NWCG and IRMWT plan(s) utilizing agency resources no later than October 2006.
From conference call:
GTG charter needs to be combined with the IGWFTAG charter.  The combined groups name will be GTG.  Agency Wildland Fire Geospatial Coordinators will be the members of the GTG.  Each agency can also have a Technical Advisor.  Technical Advisors will not be the voting members.  The agency’s Wildland Fire Geospatial Coordinators are voting members.
A subgroup of the GTG will revise the GTG charter.  Charter revision subgroup members include Brian Sorbel, Sue McLellan, Susan Goodman, Joe Frost and Bill Leenhouts
Charter Revision subgroup will have a conference call on Wednesday, June 22 at 11:00 AM MTN time; goal is to have a revised charter to the GTG by July 11 for review at the  July 15th GTG conference call and the revised charter needs to go to IRMWT by July 29.

All tasks and assignments that were the responsibility of the IGWFTAG are now the responsibility of the GTG.

Susan Goodman said that the intent of the GAO response was that JFSP would coordinate with the IRMWT and the GTG, and it was never intended to imply that the IGWFTAG/GTG would review JFSP proposals.  
Would it be appropriate to have a GTG member sit on the Joint Fire Science panel that deals with geospatial technologies?  Susan thinks it maybe appropriate to have someone with a geospatial technology background on the Joint Fire Science board of directors, not necessarily someone from the GTG though.

There is a need for GTG representation on the National Wildfire Enterprise Architecture Project.  This group has already had some meetings.  However, there haven’t been any meetings in a while because they are waiting for a Project Manager to be selected.  No meetings or conference calls have been scheduled in the immediate future.  Once a project manager has been selected, the project will really start to ramp up.  GTG should have a lead member and an alternate member for backup.

Action: GTG will have a National Wildfire Enterprise Architecture liaison name to Andrea Olson by July 29.
Doug Stephen recommends contacting Judy Crosby and having someone on the GTG added to the email list for the Enterprise Architecture group.
Action: Andrea will contact Judy and request that Brian’s name be added to the National Wildland Fire Enterprise Architecture email list.
An Interagency Wildland Fire Geospatial Strategic Plan needs to be done no later than October 2006.  Andrea recommends devoting one of next year’s GTG meetings to strategic planning.  Shari Shetler would be able to attend this meeting to facilitate.  Shari has assisted other groups with strategic planning efforts.  Janis Reimers could also assist with strategic planning.

Shari has facilitated strategic planning meetings with other NWCG group.
GTG will tentatively look at devoting the January 2006 GTG meeting to development of an interagency geospatial strategic plan.  The January meeting is scheduled for January 24 – 26, 2006 in Tallahassee, Florida.  Andrea will check with Shari to see if she would be able to attend this meeting.  Andrea will also check to see what kind of pre-work needs to be done for a GTG meeting devoted to strategic planning.  The Geospatial strategic plan needs to tier off the NWCG IRM strategic plan. The GTG could also devote some time at the October GTG meeting to the interagency geospatial strategic plan.
GSTOP   -   Sue McLellan, Susan Goodman
Susan Goodman says that the BLM publication staff should have a .pdf document for the draft SOPs by this Friday (June 17th).  
Susan will send the .pdf out for a quick review when it comes out on Friday.  Plan is to have it posted to the GTG website by next Friday (June 24th).

Victoria Smith has finished her field-testing procedures document.  Susan, Liz, and David O’Rourke made some recommendations for changes.
Jodi Riegle (USGS) is doing the web review form and David O’Rourke is putting together the other components of the website at http://gis.nwcg.gov/gstop
The web form is available for review at: http://wildfire.cr.usgs.gov/jspapps/jsp/gtg/doc_rev_frm/doc_review.html
Send comments to Liz Lile…ellile@usgs.gov

GSTOP Project has spent $54,521 to date; USFS has used $40,000 of $60,000; BLM has used $10,805 of $25,000; if the next GSTOP meeting is held in Denver, there should be enough for next year.

BIA needs to come up with $10,000 for next year; Luther concurred with this and will keep David Potter in the loop.
Most people will be able to comment completely on-line.  People can mail or fax comments to their agency rep on the GTG if they do not have access to the on-line comment form.
Each of the GTG agency representatives can send out a targeted message to their own listing of agency fire GIS people.  The Official NWCG GSTOP letter requesting review of the GSTOP products will describe where the draft SOPs can be downloaded from the internet.
If reviewers need hardcopies, they should contact their GTG representative.
The GTG felt that there was no need for another conference call on GSTOP prior to July 1.  We will monitor through email and phone calls.
Andrea will monitor the flow of the NWCG GSTOP letter.

GIS Specialist (GISS)   -   Brian Sorbel
IOSWT and Position Code Review Board changed the Position Code to GISS.
GTG needs to have a letter describing transition procedures to IOSWT by their November 8 meeting, at the latest.
Next Conference Call: Friday, July 15; 11:00 AM MTN Time
